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Committee 
Members: 

Brian Bloom (Co-Chair, District 4); Juliet Leftwich (Co-Chair, District 5), Lee Davis (District 5) 

 

4:30 PM I. Call to Order & Roll Call / Introductions  
 

4:40 PM II. Approval of Meeting Minutes (there was no meeting in July) 
 

4:45 PM III. The Incompetency to Stand Trial Diversion Program in Alameda 
County 
 
As you may know, there is a crisis in California concerning the lack of mental 
health treatment for criminal defendants who have been found “incompetent 
to stand trial” (See Penal Code sections 1367-1375).  In Alameda County, 
mentally ill defendants who have been found incompetent to stand trial (“IST”) 
routinely wait as long as six months in jail, often with no mental health 
treatment, before being transported to the state hospital for treatment.  In a 
case called Stiavetti v. Clendenin, the First District Court of Appeal recently 
found that such lengthy waiting periods are unconstitutional.  The situation is 
so dire that the Dept. of State Hospitals has proposed that to free up more 
IST beds, conservatees who are being treated at the state hospital be 
returned to the counties and be treated at the local level. 
 
In an effort to address this crisis, Alameda County has created a Diversion 
Program for certain criminal defendants who have been found, or are at risk 
of being found, incompetent to stand trial.  Based on the Mental Health 
Diversion Act (see Penal Code section 1001.36) and after lengthy discussions 
between the Public Defender, the District Attorney, and ACBH, this diversion 
program is now up and running.  It is designed to promptly divert eligible 
defendants from the criminal justice system (and jail) into community-based 
treatment. 
 
This month’s meeting of the Criminal Justice Committee will be devoted to 
looking closely at this new diversion program – its origins, how it is intended 
to work, how it is working so far, and what is needed to fully realize the goal 
of diverting this population of offenders from jail and into appropriate 
treatment in the community. 
 
Yvonne Jones and Penny Bernhisel (from ACBH), Tiffany Danao (from the 
Public Defender’s Office) and MHAB member L.D. Luis (from the District 
Attorney’s Office) will be on hand to present their perspectives on this new 
diversion program, to answer questions, and to help us think about what is 
needed going forward to fully address this problem. 

   
6:00 PM IV. Adjournment 
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